Comment on Stage 2 of Screen Australia’s review of operations from Sybil Bell

As an experienced primary teacher with particular interest in multiliteracies and  a long time member of ATOM QLD, I am writing to support Screen Australia’s Digital Learning sites and to highly recommend that their present staff and scope be maintained. This is a unique resource for teachers and students that engages students and enriches their learning about Australia’s film heritage. With the Federal government supporting innovative educational tools, especially those that engage students with digital products, Screen Australia has the opportunity to be a leader in this field.

Most teachers have not been trained in the use of film and other digital resource as classroom resources. In the past, teachers have been keen to use film resources but have lacked access to appropriate footage and have been unsure how to use film in their classroom. This site provides them with a large range of clips and materials that support them to incorporate these resources into their programs. 

Educators and students now rely on the Digital Learning section for quality instruction into many aspects of film making, our history through film, our land and its resources, literacy and literature and key Australians who have contributed to our culture, history and social fabric.

There are a large number of resources for English and Media studies and other KLAs. The support materials assist teachers to teach the multiliteracy demands of their KLA with the support materials that provide opportunities to deconstruct the ways in which documentaries were produced, the use of the codes and conventions of documentary and iconic Australian images. The DIY Doco site is a wonderful site that educates students about film making and allows them to experiment with film making and make their own documentaries. 

I strongly recommend that the Digital Learning Resources continue to be extended and managed in such a way as to maintain their integrity as a premier educational resource. Anne Grieve, the executive Producer of Screen Australia’s Digital Learning and her team have consulted widely with the education sector to ensure the materials are relevant to teachers in all states. The Digital Learning site should be retained in its present form and administered by the team who have created it and made it successful.
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